From: Vernicos Katerina (RTH) ORH 
Sent: 19 July 2011 15:53
To: Planning
Cc: Councillor James Macnamara; Councillor Mike Kerford Byrnes; 'parishclerk.steepleaston@fsmail.net'
Subject: Objection to proposal refs: 11/00114/F and 11/00115/CAC
Dear Sir/Madam,


I wish to object to the following proposal (refs: 11/00114/F and 11/00115/CAC) for the reasons stated below:

Traffic Impact and Highway Safety
This proposal - with up to 12 parking spaces - will lead to more traffic in the village, particularly along Cow Lane, which doubles as a public footpath with no pavement. This lane is used by walkers, children, dogs and horses, as well as farm access. This section of the village becomes heavily congested during school access times, and pedestrian safety is a major concern.

Privacy, Visual Impact
This development is totally out of scale with the neighbourhood properties - and much larger than the property it replaces. The visual impact is amplified by its new location closer to neighbouring properties and Cow Lane. The property will be a prominent eyesore from the Grade II* Listed Rousham Eyecatcher, and local walks. It will impact on heritage views of the village, including the Grade II* Listed church.

Noise and Disturbance
There will be massive disturbance during construction, with a huge earth-moving operation, and the potential for serious traffic issues along the narrow village streets. Noise of earth movement/landscaping will affect neighbouring properties and the school. The current house and parking are completely hidden from Cow Lane, but the new development will place them within view of the street and properties on Cow Lane, with greater potential for disturbing the neighbourhood with noise, headlights and car-park lighting.

Impact on the Character of the Area
This proposal affects the historic conservation core of Steeple Aston, which consists predominantly of stone-built artisan cottages. The new property is completely out-of-character - with monumental walls, a timber-and-glass facade and a flat roof - and should fail the planning process on this alone.

Effect on the Natural Environment, Including Trees
Building the new car park is likely to result in the loss of historic apple trees, plus large sections of hedgerow and herbaceous borders. There are also concerns about drainage - especially with a proposed lake extending onto a neighbouring farmer's land.

Inconsistency with Official Planning Policies
This is not an isolated new house in the countryside, and I do not believe that it shows the degree of sensitivity to the existing neighbourhood that is required for exception developments. It also does not seem very "sustainable" to tear down a heritage property and replace it with a big new one. Why not just build an extension like everyone else?

Regards,

Katerina Vernicos

12 Lawrence Fields

Steeple Aston

OX25 4SX

